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towards the Schematic Design phase will count towards each party’s total contribution to the 

total project budget for the MFNH portion of the project. 

 

The expected total project budget for the Historic Preservation and New Addition portions of 

the project is attached as Exhibit C.  

 

Both Parties agree to the following Project Implementation Steps, anticipated to occur as per 
the timeline in Exhibit B: 
 

• The core project team includes MFNH’s Executive Director and Finance Director, and CRA 

staff. This team will jointly advance the project including coming to agreement on design 

decisions and on selections of project partners and contractors. The core project team will 

incorporate advice provided by Maura Camosse-Tsongas of Stone Soup Collaborative, Studio 

G Architects, the selected OPM, and each Party’s board members, when engaged by staff. 

 

• The Parties agree to work in good faith towards project milestones in order to meet key 

funding deadlines for Historic Tax Credits (HTC) and the Community Preservation Act (CPA) 

outlined in the draft timeline in Exhibit B. HTC and CPA funds are expected to be essential 

sources of income for the project budget. 

 

• The Parties will jointly select an Owner’s Project Manager following the CRA’s use of a public 

selection process, to provide construction expertise and management during the design 

phases and through construction and project close out.  

 

• The CRA will sign a contract with Studio G architects, the jointly selected designer who 

conducted the project’s 2020 Feasibility Study to continue to facilitate the design of the 

project scope through Schematic Design.  

 

• The Parties will come to agreement on a Schematic Design. At that time the Parties will also 

come to agreement on the project budget, and enter into a Development Agreement that will 

define the Parties’ relationship throughout the rest of the design phases, construction, and 

project close out.  

 

• CRA and MFNH staff will provide project updates to Port residents and other Cambridge 

residents and City officials via mass emails and social media through fall 2021 and winter 

2022. In winter 2022, CRA and MFNH staff will jointly hold community meetings to provide 

more direct project updates. Regular public communication and engagement will occur 

throughout the remaining project phases. 

 

• Item 10 of the Agreement dated April 18, 2019 and which was part of the Amendments 

signed on in December 2019 and June 2020 is updated to read as follows:  

 

If the Parties are unable to sign a Development Agreement within 90 days following receipt of 

the Schematic Design cost estimate; or If the MFNH decides to take no action, or to sell or lease 

its parking lot to a party other than the CRA for redevelopment, then the CRA will consider fifty 
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